

West Plainfield Fire Protection District

24901 County Road 95, Davis, CA 95616

(530) 756-0212

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS – REGULAR MEETING – MINUTES December 20, 2022 at 7:00 PM

Held at 24905 County Road 95, Lillard Hall Davis, CA 95616 and via Zoom

1. Call the Meeting to Order and Establish Quorum (President McMullen)

Meeting called to order at 1904 hours. Chief Rita, acting as Board Clerk for this meeting, called roll and confirmed there was a quorum.

Present were:

Commissioners: James McMullen, Jim Yeager, Richard Guarino, Emily

Amy, and Beth Stiles

Department Members: Chief Cherie Rita, Assistant Chief David Stiles, Captain

Scott Bravo, Captain Patrick Fish

Guests: None

Joined via Zoom: Willow Oak Fire Protection District Fire Chief Marcus

Klinkhammer

2. Public Comment

NONE

3. Old Business

a. Update – Weed Abatement (Chief Rita)

No update at this time.

b. Update – Yolo County Fire Sustainability Committee (Assistant Chief Stiles)

Assistant Chief Stiles reported that the Committee met this month to discuss the funds set aside for this fiscal year. He advised that they discussed parameters and percentage of division for fund distribution amongst the districts. The Committee decided that all rural, non-contract districts, except for Winters Fire District, would have funds equally divided amongst them. Winters is included due to the fact that they are still supporting volunteer firefighters. The plan was taken to the Yolo County Board of Supervisors on December 6, 2022, for discussion. Upon recommendation by County staff, the Board decided to provide \$50,000 to fund the 218 ballot process. Additionally, the Board approved one-time funding to the districts at 60% of the \$300,000 leftover one-time 2022/2023 funds. This will be divided equally to the districts eligible for funding. The other 40% will be distributed based on

district call volume with the caveat that each district receiving these one-time 2022/2023 funds agree to go through the 218 ballot process. There were a few districts that said they don't think 218 will pass and some districts that said they were not interested in going through the process. Assistant Chief Stiles advised that the Board of Supervisors was adamant and voted unanimously that if a district chooses not to go through the process then that district will not receive any additional one-time funds. The discussion will go back to the Board of Supervisors in February 2023. Assistant Chief Stiles added that there is an upcoming smaller County Committee meeting by phone on December 22, 2022, and a regular in-person County Committee meeting in January 2023.

Vice President Yeager likened the Board's caveat to a hostage situation and Assistant Chief Stiles advised that the district funding comes from the self-taxation of district residents, not County funds. He advised that the funding from 218 would help our budget.

Vice President Yeager asked how much of the 60% funding would our district receive. Assistant Chief Stiles advised he did not have a copy of the spreadsheet, but he discussed it with Chief Klinkhammer earlier in the day and they determined it would be about \$29,000.

President McMullen asked what the anticipated funding from 218 would provide to the district. Assistant Chief Stiles advised that Chief Rita could probably better answer that question, but that they (SCI) are still processing our engineering study and we should have a final report in January 2023. He advised that SCI should be coming to the January 17, 2023, District Board meeting to present their findings.

Chief Rita added that SCI has provided a rough draft, but that as soon as the final report is available, she will let the Funding and Development Committee know.

c. Discussion / Action – Review Ordinance 22-01 – Inspection Fee Language for Possible Revisions (President McMullen)

President McMullen asked Chief Rita if she had anything to add, she advised that the item was added to the agenda per his request due to an issue with the language in the ordinance. Vice President Yeager advised that this item had already been voted on and should be removed from the agenda. President McMullen advised that this item had already been voted on and passed so there's no further discussion necessary.

Commissioner Amy advised that President McMullen had a question during the public readings of the Ordinance at the November 2022 Special Board meetings regarding the language referencing the word permits instead of inspections and that the language should specify that the County issues the permits, not the district. President McMullen agreed that was the issue he had with the language. Commissioner Amy advised that it was a correction that had been asked for before it was published but doesn't appear that it had been made.

Chief Rita advised that she had changed it and believes that the references to permit that President McMullen is referring to are in Section 2. Adoption of the Fee Schedule where it lists 'fire sprinkler permit' and that it's not relating to the issuance of the permit, but the inspection relating to the permit. Commissioner Amy advised that's what President McMullen wanted to be sure was clearly conveyed, that the County is issuing the permit. President McMullen confirmed and asked Chief Rita what we can do to correct the language. Per Chief Rita, because it's already been adopted and published, we cannot change the wording of the Ordinance, but we can make it clear in the supporting documents. President McMullen asked Chief Rita to clarify what the supporting document was. Chief Rita advised supporting documents were items such as the Fee Justification document.

Motion: Provide clarification in the supporting documents of

Ordinance 22-01 that indicate the permit is issued by Yolo County, not West Plainfield Fire Protection District, and that

the District is doing inspections only.

By: Amy Second By: Yeager Discussion: None

Vote: Approved unanimously.

4. Lillard Hall

a. Manager Report (Hall Manager Gonzalez)

Chief Rita advised that Hall Manager Gonzalez submitted her report along with her resignation letter. She advised Hall Manager Gonzalez would not be attending the meeting.

Vice President Yeager asked who will be performing her duties in her absence. Chief Rita advised that will be up to the Board to decide. Commissioner Stiles advised that this discussion is dependent on Item 5a and she doesn't believe that Lillard Hall should remain open for rentals and if it doesn't, then there wouldn't be any duties to perform for Lillard Hall.

President McMullen questioned if the Board believes that Item 5a should be discussed prior to Item 4a and they agreed.

After Item 5a concluded Chief Rita recommended that while the Hall Manager position is vacant there should be no new events scheduled. She advised existing events can continue along with the 4H club meetings, once they've finalized their schedule. This will also allow time for the Lillard Hall Committee recommended maintenance to be completed.

President McMullen questioned Commissioner Amy's thoughts on Chief Rita's recommendation. Commissioner Amy advised that no matter what is decided going forward, we are going to need a Hall manager. There needs to be somebody that handles the business of the Hall, including paying bills and maintenance. She advised the Committee can't handle the day-to-day business and that there needs to be a point person.

Motion: Advertise for Hall Manager vacancy.

Minutes – Board Meeting – Regular December 20, 2022 Page 4

By: Amy
Second By: Guarino
Discussion: None

Vote (by roll call): President McMullen – Aye

Vice President Yeager – Aye Commissioner Guarino – Aye Commissioner Amy – Aye Commissioner Stiles – Nay

President McMullen questioned if Chief Rita would handle the advertisement in the absence of the Board Clerk. Chief Rita advised she would handle it and it will be managed through Hall funds.

Chief Rita proposed her recommendations again and asked if the Board could address them. Commissioner Amy advised Chief Rita to let potential renters know we will respond to their rental requests once we have a new Hall Manager in place. She added that it will likely be something the Lillard Hall Committee will need to review and address.

President McMullen asked for clarification regarding Commissioner Amy's response. Commissioner Amy advised that she would like the rental queries and responses to be handled through the Lillard Hall Committee until a manager is hired. The Board agreed.

5. New Business

a. Discussion / Action - Review Continued Uses for Lillard Hall

Commissioner Stiles advised that if we continue to allow the public to rent Lillard Hall, they need to be part of our district or we should only make it available for fire district use and the 4H club as they are currently using it for their meetings. She advised she does not believe we should rent to non-district residents as there are continued issues and even though we recently updated our rental policy we need to further require renters to use our security, not someone of their choice. Commissioner Stiles added that the current rentals include a group that doesn't pay any fees but has dogs that leave feces in the building and people that bring in food, but we don't charge any extra cleaning fees.

Commissioner Yeager advised he could not hear the comments from Commissioner Stiles. President McMullen advised she was expressing her opinion over the use of the Hall. He added that the Hall has been in operation for over 50 years. President McMullen advised he believes this item should be turned over to an ad hoc committee that will research history and ownership, then determine what our continued use is going to be.

Commissioner Stiles questioned if we need an ad hoc committee when we have an existing Lillard Hall Committee. She added that she believes Commissioner Amy has made great and substantial changes while serving on the Lillard Hall Committee and that, perhaps, because of those changes Hall Manager Gonzalez resigned from her position. President McMullen questioned what Commissioner Stiles meant. Commissioner Stiles clarified

that because of the changes the Lillard Hall Committee has made, it's increased our standards and expectations for the Hall and Hall Manager position. She added, again, that she doesn't believe an ad hoc committee is necessary due to the existing Lillard Hall Committee.

Captain Fish advised that over the last few years, he's observed the Board respond to multiple issues that arise due to rental activity and he feels that the Board's time would be better spent focusing on managing the department and not the Hall. He doesn't feel that the Hall and rental events serve any purpose of the department's goals. He added that Lillard Hall has gained a reputation as a place the public can throw large parties that go on until midnight with loud music and alcohol, where they know there are no repercussions for breaking the rules. It's a disruption to the staff, and to the neighbors, and it doesn't benefit the public at all. It leaves our public-facing parking lot and fire department parking lot riddled with trash and alcohol containers. There are various safety issues with serving alcohol until midnight in a remote location with no public transit or rideshare infrastructure, guests being intoxicated on department grounds, interactions with staff, unsafe vehicle maneuvers, and discharging weapons. There's no onsite staff, so the on-duty firefighter(s) must try to locate the person in charge of the event and it's rarely a positive interaction that puts the fire department staff at risk. He reiterated that the Board managing the Hall doesn't serve the department's goals, so if we are going to continue Hall rentals, to only make it available to district residents or established organizations.

President McMullen questioned if Captain Fish was commenting as a member of the public. Captain Fish advised he was commenting as a district resident and as a Captain of the fire district. President McMullen questioned Chief Rita if this was also the opinion of the department. Chief Rita advised that Captain Fish can have his own opinion as a staff member, but that the department has no official position on the matter at this time.

Vice President Yeager added that years ago the Hall was in disrepair and the district has put in close to \$900,000 to complete the renovations and upgrades to make the building usable again. He added that the funding came from the parties and to use the Hall only for district use seems predatory. He advised that the maintenance of the Hall property comes only from the parties and that's why the Hall is maintained under a separate bank account and utilities from the district. He believes this creates a dilemma as to how we continue the maintenance of the building if we don't have a way to generate income.

Captain Fish requested to respond to Vice President Yeager. President McMullen advised he would allow it, but then the matter will be referred to the Lillard Hall Committee for further discussion and to make recommendations to the Board.

Captain Fish added that he believes the department itself is already subsidizing the Hall as far as water, adding that the well recently had to be replaced for \$40,000, and propane that's used to heat the building comes from the district funds; along with all of the time spent by the Board managing

it. Captain Fish questioned what the goal is of the fire department and how does it reflect the department serving the community.

Assistant Chief Stiles added that when the matter goes to the Committee that the meeting is well published so that we can have an increased response from the public. President McMullen agreed.

President McMullen posed to Commissioner Amy, chair of the Lillard Hall Committee, if she would like the issue taken to the Committee or if she feels it would be better addressed by an ad hoc committee as he had originally proposed. Commissioner Amy advised that it's an increased burden for a committee that already has a heavy working agenda and meeting rotation, and she would prefer it go to an ad hoc committee as the issue likely won't be resolved quickly.

President McMullen proposed Vice President Yeager lead the ad hoc committee as he is the most senior member of the Board and has great knowledge of the Hall's history. Vice President Yeager advised he feels that Commissioner Amy would be the best person to chair the ad hoc committee. Commissioner Amy reiterated she would not like to chair the committee. Commissioner Guarino volunteered to be on the committee. Vice President Yeager conceded that he would chair it.

Commissioner Stiles added if we are going to proceed with the ad hoc committee there needs to be a set schedule as she feels the continuous report of 'no meeting, no report' is not the best use of time. President McMullen agreed and advised Vice President Yeager to ensure there are set meeting dates and that the meetings are well published.

b. Discussion / Action – Agreement to Commit to 218 Study and Possible Vote on Implementation (Assistant Chief Stiles / Chief Rita)

Chief Rita advised that if we agree to the 218 study and SCI recommends we go out to a vote, we must commit to going out to a vote. She believes that a motion for a letter to the County would be sufficient to move forward.

Commissioner Amy advised she was pleased to hear that the County will be providing funding for the balloting portion as she was concerned that we didn't have funding beyond the study even though the County was requiring us to participate.

Motion: West Plainfield Fire Protection District would like to follow up

on the 218 study, once received and agrees to go to ballot, if

deemed appropriate.

By: Amy Second By: Stiles Discussion: None

Vote: Approved unanimously.

c. Discussion / Action – Volunteer Applications (Chief Rita)

Chief Rita reported that no new volunteer applications had been received.

d. Discussion / Action – Committee Assignments (President McMullen)

President McMullen advised the recommended committee assignments for 2023 are as follows:

Standing Committees

- Budget and Benefits Committee Yeager, Guarino
- Personnel Committee Amy, Yeager

Vice President Yeager advised he is on too many committees. President McMullen advised he's on two so far and questioned what his preference was. Vice President Yeager requested to stay on the Personnel Committee but be removed from Budget. President McMullen advised Vice President Yeager would be removed from the Budget Committee and asked Commissioner Stiles if she would like to be the chair and she agreed.

Proceeding with the recommendations, President McMullen advised the committee assignments for 2023 are as follows:

Standing Committees

- Budget and Benefits Committee Stiles, Guarino
- Personnel Committee Amy, Yeager
- Funding and Development Committee Yeager, Stiles
- Lillard Hall Committee Amy, Guarino

Ad Hoc Committees

- LAFCO Yeager, Guarino
- Solar Stiles, Guarino
- Inspection Fees Amy, Yeager

Commissioner Amy advised that the Board needs to sunset the Inspection Fees Ad Hoc Committee as it's no longer needed. President McMullen advised the Board will sunset the Inspection Fees Ad Hoc Committee.

Liaisons

- Facilities and Large Equipment McMullen
- Fire Prevention McMullen
- Training Yeager
- IHS McMullen

President McMullen questioned if anyone had any requests to change committees and there were no further requests. He thanked all Board members for their service.

e. Discussion / Action - Standing Committee Reports

i. Budget and Benefits Committee - Yeager, Guarino

No meeting; no report.

ii. Personnel Committee – Amy, Yeager

No meeting; no report.

Commissioner Amy added there will be a meeting soon regarding the Board Clerk's 45-day evaluation.

iii. District Funding and Development Committee – Guarino, Stiles No meeting; no report.

iv. Lillard Hall Committee - Amy, Guarino

No meeting; no report.

Commissioner Amy added the last update was reported during the November 2022 special Board meetings.

f. Discussion / Action - Ad Hoc Committee Reports

i. LAFCO - Guarino, Yeager

No meeting; no report.

ii. Solar - Guarino, Stiles

No meeting; no report.

Commissioner Stiles added that the Committee submitted the grant paperwork for cannabis funds through the County which will get selected in June or October 2023. She added that she also submitted grant paperwork for \$75,000 that would provide a 10% increase over the highest bid we received. However, the California Utilities Commission recently changed how solar will work on buildings starting in April 2023. If you add solar to a building, you no longer get 30 cents per kilowatt, you will only get eight cents unless you provide

a backup battery. She's trying to get further information on if the backup battery has to cover the entire system.

Commissioner Stiles is researching these changes and how they would apply to our solar costs. She advised a backup battery costs about \$15,000 and depending on the system, it could drastically increase costs. She added she's reached out to Chad Rinde at the County to see if she can amend the grant application. Additionally, Captain Osborn will be contacting the three companies we received bids from to get new quotes. This will help with obtaining a more strategic grant.

Commissioner Amy advised her understanding is that if we submit the report in the works to PG&E prior to the changes effective April 2023, even if we don't have the system installed yet, we could be grandfathered into the 30 cents per kilowatt program.

Assistant Chief Stiles advised it requires a signed contract with a vendor, engineering to be done, and a signed application to PG&E before April 2023. However, he's not sure when we will be guaranteed funding to be able to sign a contract for service.

iii. Inspection Fees - Yeager, Amy

No meeting; no report.

Commissioner Amy added we are sunsetting the committee.

g. Discussion / Action - Liaison Reports

i. Fire Prevention / Investigation – McMullen

No meeting; no report.

ii. Training - Yeager

No meeting; no report.

iii. Large Equipment / Facilities - McMullen

No meeting; no report.

iv. IHS - McMullen

No meeting; no report.

Chief Rita advised we received a notice that our contract with Sacred Oaks had been canceled as of December 12, 2022. Chief Rita will be reaching out, along with President McMullen, to try to get a meeting scheduled with Sacred Oaks. She's also reached out to the County Supervisor to see if they can get involved. She added that during her discussion with the Supervisor's office, we had been misinformed in thinking that Sacred Oaks had a contract with the fire department for their center in Hemet, which they don't. The

Supervisor's office does not believe getting a new contract is likely to happen.

Chief Rita advised that once the month ends and all bills are entered, she will be doing an extensive review of the budget and the impact of losing this funding. She will be reaching out to the Budget Committee to meet in January 2023 to discuss her findings. Chief Rita added that all invoices have been submitted to Sacred Oaks for payment and County Counsel is also looking into the matter.

Commissioner Stiles questioned what occurred to cause the contract to be canceled. She added that she knew BC Wilson had been handling the contract but thought all issues had been resolved since he vacated the position. Chief Rita advised that they realized in July 2022 that the department needed to step up. However, the department was not able to get the training done along with the annual and semi-annual inspections until November 2022. She advised she was in communication with Sacred Oaks and sent them an improvement plan in October 2022, which would only have been a small portion of the contract, but they canceled the whole contract including standby, training, and responses.

Commissioner Stiles questioned, regarding responses, if Sacred Oaks has a medical emergency are we no longer responding there. Chief Rita advised we are responding. President McMullen added we are still responding to fire or medical emergency calls.

Commissioner Stiles advised she's extremely concerned with the impact on the budget and what that looks like for the employees as her understanding is the Sacred Oaks contract provided funding for 25% of our overall budget. Chief Rita advised she agrees.

President McMullen asked Chief Rita how much money we were losing due to the canceled contract. Chief Rita advised that the contract was for \$75,000 but we had only been billing about \$45,000 in previous years because Sacred Oaks hadn't been opened and operating yet, so we only billed for standby and all calls received. She added it could have been a larger hit to the budget if we had been billing for the full \$75,000.

President McMullen asked Chief Rita when does the revenue stop and how does that impact our current and future budget years. Chief Rita advised that's what the Budget Committee will be meeting on in January 2023.

Commissioner Stiles reiterated her concern for the significant impact on the budget and believes the other committee members need to be just as concerned. She added we've now lost a quarter of our budget, it's what keeps our three firefighters employed and our district staffed 24 hours a day. Additionally, as a volunteer station that doesn't have enough volunteers, we've now lost our budget for

Minutes – Board Meeting – Regular December 20, 2022 Page 11

any reserves.

Commissioner Amy asked for clarification on whom Commissioner Stiles was addressing: the committee or the commissioners. Commissioner Stiles advised she was addressing the commissioners. She also added that we need to be questioning the accountability of the Chief. Commissioner Amy advised that we should wait until the Budget Committee meeting in January 2023 to see where our budget is.

Commissioner Yeager asked for clarification of the discussion, advising that he understands Commissioner Stiles is stating we need that money, and it puts our budget in dire need. Commissioner Stiles confirmed. Commissioner Amy advised that we are all aware of what it does to our budget but we're not hyperbolic.

President McMullen advised he agrees with Commissioner Stiles it is a major impact on our budget and district. He requested that Chief Rita repeat the reason for the loss of the contract. Chief Rita advised that most of it was due to the inspections. She advised Sacred Oaks requested a phone call with her to discuss consolidating all their fire inspections into one. Chief Rita discussed this with President McMullen and did not see how it could be plausible, but that is Sacred Oaks' plan going forward.

President McMullen asked Commissioner Stiles if she had any further questions, she advised she did not and added that she believes other commissioners should also be asking questions. Chief Rita added that Commissioner Stiles was correct in her assertion relating to responsibilities and she should have followed up more closely with BC Wilson.

Captain Bravo questioned if the District is already on a shoestring budget what impact will losing that amount of funding have on himself and the staff. He added he's deeply concerned for his family, staff members, and their families. Chief Rita advised she acknowledges his concerns and understands them but, ultimately, needs to look at the numbers before she can understand the full impact of what this loss will have on the department and staff.

Assistant Chief Stiles advised that long-term, this is a huge impact and agrees with Commissioner Stiles. He added that short-term, with having the Battalion Chief position vacant for two months there's savings. And since there's no way now to fund that position over the next six months, that's additional savings. Regarding 24-hour staffing, he advised there's no way to cut that as we can't rely on the volunteers to fill those times, especially at night with drive time to get the apparatus and then out to a call. Assistant Chief Stiles advised he believes with a diligent budget we can get through the next year and added that we might get additional funding from the 218 process. He did add that the budget impact is not something we can handle

long-term, but we can get through at least the next year. He doesn't believe any drastic decisions need to be made for now and hopes that helps ease the staff's concerns for the time being until the budget can be resolved.

President McMullen asked Commissioner Stiles if she believes we are doing enough to address her concerns. Commissioner Stiles advised she believes that since Sacred Oaks is a government agency, the contract is lost. She advised we need to ensure that our budget is structurally sound, and that Commissioners need to familiarize themselves with the 218 process as that funding is now critical to obtain so that we do not end up a consolidated district.

6. Fire Chief's Report (Chief Rita)

Chief Rita advised we did get approved for the DWR grant for the generator and propane tank. However, after her first meeting today with the County, she advised it's going to be a long process and we may need to go back out to bid. She advised there was also a JOA meeting this week.

7. Fire Fighter's Association Report (President Jon Lee)

Assistant Chief Stiles reported in Association President Jon Lee's absence and advised there was nothing new to report. He also thanked everyone for attending the Association's holiday party.

8. Clerk's Report

a. Discussion / Action – West Plainfield Fire Protection District Bill Review / Approval

Chief Rita reported in the absence of Board Clerk Hall. She advised that County required all final invoices for the year to be submitted by end of business on December 20, 2022. Since the Board did not meet until after that deadline, she worked with President McMullen and the Board Clerk to get the bill packet prepared, reviewed, approved, and submitted to the County prior to the deadline.

Commissioner Amy questioned what generator the Chandler Electric invoice was for. Chief Rita advised it was for the one at the station.

Commissioner Amy questioned what the batteries purchased from Western Extrication Specialists were for. Assistant Chief Stiles advised it was for replacement batteries that are in our existing extrication equipment.

Commissioner Yeager questioned the purchase of radios from Silke Communications. Assistant Chief Stiles advised the radios were purchased in agreement with the Cal Fire grant and that Cal Fire will reimburse 50% of the cost to purchase. It was a budgeted item, and the purchase provides the district with radios that are up to current communication standards.

Commissioner Amy questioned the purchase of boots for Ponce and Bravo from Municipal Emergency Services, there are three pairs of boots for only two staff members. Captain Bravo advised the third pair was already returned.

Commissioner Amy questioned what the hazmat fee was related to on the Yolo County Environmental invoice. Per Chief Rita and Captain Bravo, this is a standard annual fee we are charged.

Commissioner Amy added a comment regarding the \$300.65 costs relating to Zoom equipment for hybrid meetings, she advised it was a little more than she thought we would spend. She thought it would be about a third of that cost. Chief Rita advised that they researched equipment and that was the cheapest option. She added that the cost of everything has increased significantly.

Captain Bravo added, regarding increased costs, that Cal Fire adopted NFPA Cal OSHA standards. Assistant Chief Stiles advised that the new standards include NFPA PPE replacement schedules. President McMullen asked for clarification. Assistant Chief Stiles advised that these new standards would require all PPE items to be replaced after 10 years, starting January 1, 2023, allowing a two-year catch-up period due to PPE manufacturer delays and that all gear must comply by January 1, 2026. Captain Bravo advised that 26 sets of PPE gear will need to be purchased by January 1, 2026, and that needs to be factored into the budget.

Vice President Yeager questioned what the standard replacement has been. Assistant Chief Stiles advised NFPA requires 10 years but that wasn't what Cal OSHA required. However, starting January 1, 2023, we will need to comply.

President McMullen clarified for the Board that NFPA is a standard and Cal OSHA has codified the standard into Title VIII. Whereas NFPA is a standard, but not a requirement, Cal OSHA will now adopt it into code and require it to be complied with.

President McMullen questioned if we will be replacing all PPE. Assistant Chief Stiles advised we will be replacing a lot of it. They were going to have the less than 10-year-old PPE tested and inspected to be placed into the reserve program. However, that is no longer an option. So, now, we will be replacing PPE on an as-needed basis to comply.

Chief Rita added we are in a better position than most districts due to our robust replacement program led by Captain Bravo and thanked him.

Motion: Approve the payment of bills totaling \$26,711.21.

Motion By: Amy Second By: Guarino Discussion: None

Vote: Approved unanimously.

Minutes – Board Meeting – Regular December 20, 2022 Page 14

b. Approval of November 22, 2022, Special Board Meeting Minutes

Commissioner Amy questioned if Item 5 was missing the 'l' in 'Item 5(c)(iv)'. Chief Rita and Commissioner Stiles confirmed it was in their copies of the minutes. Commissioner Amy advised it may be her printer.

Motion: Approve November 22, 2022, Special Board Meeting Minutes.

Motion By: Guarino Second By: Amy Discussion: None

Vote: Approved unanimously.

c. Approval of November 29, 2022, Special Board Meeting Minutes

Motion: Approve November 29, 2022, Board Meeting Minutes.

Motion By: Guarino Second By: Yeager Discussion: None

Vote: Approved unanimously.

9. Open Forum

NONE

10. Next regular Board meeting on January 17, 2023, unless another date is agreed upon

President McMullen confirmed the next meeting date as January 17, 2023.

President McMullen advised he will not be in attendance, but that Vice President Yeager has agreed to chair in his absence.

11. Meeting Adjourned (President McMullen)

Motion: Adjourn meeting.

By: Amy Second By: Guarino Discussion: None.

Vote: Approved unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 2022 hours.

Minutes approved: (2000 Minutes approved:

ce President James Yeager Board Clerk